Rebekah Lodge - cont'd from page 18.....

Lodge in Thunder Bay.

The charter was draped in memory of the late Mrs. Polly Bottomley, P.N.G. of Ruby Lodge, and during the ceremony Mrs. Connie Martin sang "Beautiful Isle of Somewhere".

In her sick and visiting report the vice grand said Mrs. Norma Fummerton and Mrs. Glorie Miller were still in hospital and had been visited.

Mrs. Helen Wallace read the district association report of the meeting in Thunder Bay on Apirl 31 which was attend by Mrs. Mary Husband and Mrs. Dora Weaver.

The recent penny auction and spring tea were reported most successful and the noble grand thanked those who had worked and supported the events.

Mrs. Wallace and Mrs. Alice Sparkes gave their semi annual financial reports, stating the books had been audited and found correct.

Several members are now eligible for their veteran jewels and these were placed on order.

Degree practice was announced to follow the next meeting, with initiation planned for May 26th.

## BIRGH MOTORS



WISH TO APOLOGIZE TO ITS MANY CUSTOMERS FOR THE INCONVENIENCE IT HAS CAUSED THEM WHILE BEING CLOSED FOR ALTERATIONS.

ON MAY 1ST

WE WILL BE READY TO GIVE YOU BETTER
SERVICE IN A MUCH NICER ATMOSPHERE
SO DROP IN FOR

FREE COFFEE and DONUTS

WHERE YOU GET -

The Best Coffee in Town

IN CELEBRATION OF THEIR

## «50th. Wedding Anniversary,»

FRIENDS OF

## Cosmo & Rosa Speziale

are invited to an Open Reception from 8:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. on WEDNESDAY, MAY 5TH at the SCHREIBER TOWN HALL.

Miss Audrey Miller, president of the Rebekah Assembly of Ontario will make her official visit at a special meeting of Ruby Rebekah on Wednesday, May 5th at 8 p.m. A dinner, prior to the meeting, in the Restaurant LeBlanc is planned in her honor and members wishing to attend should leave their names with Mrs. Winnie Clemens or Mrs. Beth Macadam by Monday, May 3rd.

Mrs. Hadfield gave an interesting account of her various activities during the past year.

Mrs. Macadam presented a gift to Mrs. Hadfield who thanked the Lodge for their warm welcome.

Following the meeting a social hour was enjoyed and lunch served by Mrs. Florence Fischer's committee.

Photo below - by I. McCuaig - front -Mrs. Alice Lindstrom; Mrs. Rose Hadfield; Mrs. Beth Macadam; back - Mrs. Inez Morris; Mrs. Esther Nelson; and Mrs. Gladys Hamilton.

